
Personal Testimony for HB 248 
 
Chairman Lipps, Vice Chair Holmes, Ranking Member Russo, and Members of the House 
Health Committee, thank you for the opportunity to provide proponent testimony on House 
Bill 248. 

I am a mother to 8 children, grandmother to 13 , wife and practicing chiropractor for almost 40 
years. I am a staunch supporter in the right for an individual to make all their own healthcare 
decisions.  Many drugs/vaccines have had life changing consequences including death. Our 
bodies are amazing in their abilities to heal from  insults of severe trauma to micro invaders. The 
practice of injecting foreign substances which involves bypassing the body's number one 
immune defense, the skin, defies common sense. Many of the injections, not just vaccines, 
contain toxic preservatives and aborted baby DNA which goes against those of us who consider 
our bodies a gift from our creator to be protected, not injected. The decision of what we have 
injected into our bodies, or the procedures which may need to be completed on our body should 
be only our decision. 
 
As a second generation chiropractor I have witnessed many people damaged by routine 
vaccines of which the vaccine companies have ABSOLUTELY NO LIABILITY! Must be very 
profitable to make a product of which you can never be sued for damages.  The science is not 
being followed but what is most profitable for the pharmaceutical industries is being perpetrated 
as  science. As an individual, I should have the right to examine all the science decide what is 
best for me as I will be the one living with the consequences. 
 
Thank you for your consideration in this freedom issue. 
 
Patricia Lydy, DC 
Lydy Chiropractic, Inc. 
Crestline, Ohio  
 


